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I apologize for missing the last newsletter.  We still do not have a web master to run the website, 
but there is work being done. Here we are with the most rain in 5 years, and nobody has a float 
plane!  So, let’s catch up. 

  

            I had a minor accident with my computer at the house. I had left it running overnight to do an 
update and the next morning I noticed the computer running slow and about then, the cursor 
stopped completely and the computer shut down.  I fired it up again, only this time the computer 
showed me it had three hard drives when there is only one in reality. The processor ate the dust 
and sank the primary hard drive with it…Nuts!! I had set up the computer with a secondary drive to 
store all my photos and articles, which worked out perfectly…no loss of valuable photos or 
writings! I get lucky sometimes! 

            

            So, I have a new computer now and it is running well.  The only bad thing is that some of the 
programming went away with the old computer. I had to set up 2 dozen different websites with 
new passwords, which is a pain! And it costs a lot of trading material….basically, I sold a couple of 
planes and used the proceeds to pay for the new computer.  How about some club news. 

  

            The rain helped turn the field green…green with aggressive weeds!  Thanks to the electric 
squadron members the weeds seem to be under control and my thanks go to the club members 
who work so others may play. 

  

            The City Parks and Recreation dept gave me a call about mid-March asking if we are doing 
okay or not. They had rumors from possible club members that the City was taking our field away.  
If you have heard this rumor, fear not, as this is not a true story, and according to the Parks & 
Recreation people, they are pleased with our operations and there is no thoughts about the club 
being kicked off the field.  That’s a relief!!! 

  

As a part of our efforts to control the weeds and maintain a flying field, there was some expense to 
be borne by someone and that someone is the club organizational fund.  When thieves broke into 
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the storage container and rifled through it again, they took a chemical dispenser used for applying 
weed killer.  Because it is so effective, your executive committee has held two emergency sessions 
to alleviate the weed problem, and both times the club funds were used to benefit the field 
maintenance. This may sound trivial to you, and that’s okay.  We just want to make sure that all of 
our members know what happens to their club dues and that the actions of the club officers are 
open and transparent to you. 

  

Safety 

Yeah, I need to get some of that stuff.  I had two very dangerous events happen to me on the 
weekend.  The first is on Saturday 19 March. Minnesota Dave has asked me to check out his plane 
by launching it.  I step up and punch the power peddle and the plane immediately tries to loop off 
the tow line, which it did about 75 feet above me.  The plane arches back behind me and I cannot 
see it. In this instant of time, I am overwhelmed by the thought that I am about to be harpooned by 
a plane! Seriously!! Amazingly, it does not hit and I manage to get it down but not without some 
damage done to the nose.  My apologies to Dave for the incident and thankfully nobody is hurt. 

  

The next day, there was a potentially serious incident that occurred during the SC2 contest event. 
While I attempted to fly my 10 minute round, a chain of events pretty much wiped out the left side 
winch. I launched my plane into a normal high angle launch and was close to topping off the launch 
when the line broke near the plane. What I saw was the line break and it whipped downward into 
the winch, which was still spinning on the motor. The slacked line was caught up in the spinning 
drum and whipped a length of the line to the ground where it immediately tangled with the battery 
charger next to the 12-volt battery. In an instant, the line gripped the charger and tried to suck the 
charger into the drum…successfully.  All I saw was many pieces of what used to be a battery charger 
fly upward past me and then raining down on me.  I am convinced that I am quite lucky to be here 
writing this story as the winch suffered serious damage and there aren’t enough parts left to rebuild 
the charger.  

  

We have a potentially hazardous hobby and you need to remember that fact.  You could slip using a 
hobby knife and create a major stab wound, fall off a ladder hanging up a plane, accidentally leave 
the plane turned on while working on it in the hanger, and the receiver finds a stray signal.   Take 
more time to practice safety so that you don’t have incidents like the ones I just experienced. You 
might save your own life. 

  

The competition scene 
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            The SC-2 (that’s pronounced Ess, See Squared) competition season has started and two 
events have already been flown.  In February, the first was flown at the Hemet Model Masters Field 
2, a large dirt field like ours but without the trees and houses we have.  Pretty much nothing to 
collide with other than each other.  There was wild long grass around the edges of the field which 
made for soft landings. This was during the rain season and amazingly, the rain stopped long 
enough to fly the contest.  (maybe Tom T. has supernatural talents we do not know about???)   We 
had a fun time and thanks to the Hemet Model Masters for the use of their field. 

  

  

            The second event was flown on March 20 at the Silent Wings Soaring Assn, located in Fish 
Canyon near Irwindale .  The weather was perfect and we had a good time.  4 rounds of flight and a 
fairly new landing carpet to land on.  This field has improved since last year with the trees on the 
east side suffering a disease and dying off.  That made for a much safer approach to landing for 
everyone. This is also the place where I got into a fight with a launch winch…and lost! 

  

So far, ISS pilots have scored well in their respective classes. Paul Smith and Alvin Bacani are doing 
well in Sportsman and Intermediate classes. Ed Stewart, John Dora, Les Ward, Mike Lee and Ed 
Abersong are hanging in position being close to the class leaders. I need to sharpen up a bit on the 
landing points to get in the grove.  This season is seeing some new and great looking planes going 
up the launch lines.  Maybe these rainy weekends are good for putting together new planes! 

  

            Our next contest is in April on the 30th and the location is in Perris on the Riverside RC club 
field.  Talk about the wide open spaces, this is it, with phenomenal lift!  You either lift out to orbit, or 
plow sand in the sink! Maybe not that bad, but you get the picture.  The competition is hot and the 
flying is fun. Be a part of it.  Speaking of that, I make a big time welcome back to Manny Gomez, past 
champion of the SC-2 circuit, he just purchased a new Insigni that flies even better than it looks. 
And it lands soooo slow, it’s ludicrous. Glad to have my teammate back! 

  

News update on Perris field.  All fields are cultivated with crops or range grass. The  range grass is 
waist deep and has overrun nearly everything. It may require farm implements to clear the field for 
the next SC-2 event.  I‘ll keep you informed with the SC2 website. 
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At our last meeting, the subject of the club annual fun fly came up and went down almost as fast. 
The event, known as the Presidential Challenge, has not seen the participation from the club 
member ship over the last few years. In short, it appears that there is not enough interest from the 
electric squadron side to justify holding another event for 2017. 

  

Some new planes have been showing up at the field.  Denny B has the E-Flite Conversion, which flies 
like the Marine Harrier…it hovers like a quad and does forward flight like a regular sport plane!  
Really cool.  Someone else brought a flying wing designed to fly by FPV in winged racing events, and 
this plane is fast!  I did not get the name of the plane (or the pilot) but I do believe it is made by E-
flite .  I can’t wait to see what happens when this much larger object hits a race course gate like the 
quads…ThwAAPP!  Should be cool.  This is what they race by FPV on the east coast.  

  

Financially, the club is solvent and able to maintain the needs of our field.  Spring is upon us and I 
expect more pilots to start getting the itch to fly.  Remember to think, act and perform safety on the 
field.  The injury you prevent may well be yours. I’ll see you on the field. 

  

Mike Lee 

President 

Inland Soaring Society 

  

P.S.  Got a new plane?  Send me a photo and we will post it to the newsletter! 

Got a funny RC story? Tell us about it for the newsletter 

 

Oh, and who got the Turkey of the Month Award? 

 

Most of the pilots on this particular day were busy talking shop when Austin Gossard tossed  a 
Radian XL into the sky with a FPV camera onboard. Things were going fine and I wanted it to stay 
that way for 5 minutes to allow Austin to safely land the plane and then join us for the club meeting. 
I noticed on the launch, this Radian had much more power than the one I was flying and I said to 
him, " Austin, that plane has a "Never to Exceed" speed limit to it and you are right on the verge of 
finding it. Austin replied, "Yeah, I know!"  A minute later I just mentioned to him to take his time 
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getting down and then we will have the club meeting.  Austin, then pushed the stick forward and 
the plane went to terminal velocity!! I was just getting the word out of my lungs when the plane 
sustained a violent flutter of the wings and tail section and within an instant completely 
disintegrated!!!  It was spectacular!!  But left nothing of the plane intact.  For that deed of 
demonstration of how to violate the stress points of a foam built model, we award Austin with the 
coveted Turkey of the Month! 

 

Congrats. 

 

Yeah, kinda lonely out there in Turkey land. 

 

Thanks, again! 

Mike Lee 


